

 Wales Board of Selectmen Minutes
December 1, 2015
Wales Town Hall
3 Hollow Road
Wales, MA 01081
 
Present: Jeff Vannais, Mike Milanese, Ed Boyce, Amy Bishop  
Open 7:01

· Town/Food Pantry Agreement
Heather Ackerman from the Senior Center/Food Pantry was present to sign the agreement.
MOTION: To accept and sign the agreement between the Food Pantry and the Town of Wales.  Motion made by Vannais, seconded by Boyce. 
Discussion: 
VOTE: ALL in favor

· Senior Center
Ackerman was also present to discuss the schedule for the Senior Center.  She stated she would like to close the Senior Center from Christmas Eve through the Monday after the New Year.  
MOTION: To authorize the Senior Center to close from December 24, 2015 through January 4, 2016.  Motion made by Boyce, seconded by Vannais.
Discussion: Ackerman stated she would be available if needed during that week.  She also added there are no classes or events scheduled for that week.
VOTE: ALL in favor

· Chief Hastings
 Chief Hastings was at the meeting to discuss a letter that was sent to him as well as the Select Board about having a police patrol during school hours during the weeks of the spring and fall Brimfield Flea Market.  Hastings explained he typically does not have day patrols since most of his officers have other jobs and the police department is part time.  
For the upcoming spring flea market have plans to coordinate with the state police.  He also suggested speed signs which would slow traffic down through the area.  

· 5 Main Street Committee
The 5 Main Street Committee had suggested the Board gets quotes for a property survey and a geotechnical survey.  Vannais stated to the committee that the bids are all over the place.  What he thought they were trying to accomplish was to determine if the house was functional and is the land useable Milanese stated if you are trying to determine if the land is useable you could walk around and dig some holes.  Boyce added they need to determine what constitutes a geotechnical survey.  Gary Burdick, Chair of the 5 Main Street Committee stated the property needs to be surveyed.  No matter what happens with the property, a survey is necessary.  
MOTION: To select Sherman Frydryk to perform a survey on the 5 Main Street property, over the winter develop a plan for the geotechnical survey and use the town backhoe to do a preliminary investigation.  Motion made by Boyce, seconded by Vannais.
Discussion:
Milanese believes moving forward with this is jumping the gun. They should wait for the voters to decide what to do with the property.  He was in favor of purchasing the 5 Main Street property to improve the Old Town Hall, not to build a new municipal building Vannais stated no matter what they decide to do with the property; they will need to have a survey done. Milanese MOTIONED a friendly amendment to have a proposed subdivision to the property done along with the survey.  No second.  Amendment FAILED.  Vannais stated he would like to have Bruce dig the test pits prior the closing the warrant.  Justin Mathiu stated he thinks the Board shouldn’t do a geotechnical survey and not do the subdivision.  The Board is picking what they want to do and not having options for the town.  He thinks they should do the subdivision now and not waste another $4,000 down the road.  JoAnne Higgins she works quite a bit with MA DOT and the requirements for a commercial driveway off a state road is 24’.  If the town sells the house, they will lose the frontage required for a driveway for the Old Town Hall.
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· Annual Town Meeting Warrant 
Employees of the town hall have been asked what the close date for submitting warrant articles is.  Bishop suggested to the Board the close date be March 31, which will allow time for Counsel to review and it to go to print.  Milanese asked if it could be a bit later, around April 15.  Boyce stated that would not allow enough time for all the reviews and printing to be completed by the deadline.  
MOTION: To set the close date for the submission of warrant articles for the Annual Town Meeting to be March 31, 2016.  Motion made by Vannais, seconded by Milanese. 
Discussion: None
VOTE: ALL in favor

· Business Licenses
Boyce asked if all the business license holders were paid aid up on their taxes.  Bishop stated there were two that were not.  
MOTION: To sign all the business licenses with the provision that they are not released unless the taxes are paid.  Motion made by Boyce, no second.  Motion FAILED 
MOTION: To sign the business licenses that are compliant.  Motion made by Vannais, seconded by Milanese.  
Discussion: Boyce stated that if the business license holders that are not compliant square their taxes up, they can just come in and sing the licenses instead of waiting until the next meeting.  Both Milanese and Vannais agreed.  
VOTE: ALL in favor  

· Town/Owner Agreement
To sign the PVPC Town/Owner Agreement for a hosing rehab project in Wales.  Motion made by Vannais, seconded by Boyce.
Discussion: None  
VOTE: ALL in favor

· CDBG Extension
MOTION: To authorize the extension of the Community Development Block Grant to March 31, 2016.  Motion made by Vannais, seconded by Boyce
Discussion: None
VOTE: ALL in favor

· Highway Doors
Milanese stated he had made an error in math at the last meeting in regards to the cost of fixing the doors at the highway department.  He should have included two “side mount operators with pusher springs,” not one.  
MOTION: To increase the approved amount for the highway doors an additional $2,100 bringing the total to $8,207.  Motion made by Milanese, seconded by Boyce
Discussion: Milanese questioned whether they need to go out to bid.  Boyce stated it would be unfair since the price had already been announced in an open meeting. 
VOTE: ALL in favor 
MOTION: To spend $1,627 to have Tim Martin do the electrical work for the new highway doors.  Motion made by Milanese, seconded by Boyce
Discussion: None
VOTE: ALL in favor

· Old Stafford Road  
Milanese stated there were concerns about the posting of the sale of Old Stafford Road because there were several errors.  Boyce stated he does not believe the errors would be problematic.  
MOTION: To move forward with the closing of the Old Stafford Road.  Motion made by Milanese, seconded by Vannais.
Discussion: Boyce asked if they were now going to not wait the thirty days as required by Chapter 30B. Vannais stated there has been no one against it or speaking out about it.  
VOTE: Two in favor, Boyce opposed

Additional Discussions:
None 

MOTION: To adjourn the meeting at 8:50.  Motion made by Boyce, seconded by Vannais.
Discussion: None
VOTE: ALL in favor

